## Scholarship News

The academic year 1954-55 will be the second of three years in which a student of the School will receive a scholarship of the value of \$1,000 as a gift of the Ekco Foundation. This Foundation was established by the Ekco Corporation, of which Mr. Benjamin A. Ragir, Class of 1936, is president.

The Leo F. Wormser Scholarship was established in 1935 by friends of Mr. Wormser, JD'09. In 1940 a gift to his fund was made by Mrs. Leo F. Wormser in memory of Mr. Wormser's mother; from time to time further funds have been contributed by friends of the family. This winter, substantial additional contributions have been received. These added resources will renew the strength of the Wormser Fund, which has already benefited many able students, among whom were Tucker Dean, now professor of law at New York University; Monrad Paulsen, professor of law at the University of Minnesota; Kent Luckingbeal, of Root, Ballantine, Bushby and Palmer, New York City; Dale Stucky, of Fleeson, Gooing, Coulson and Kitch, Wichita, Kansas; and Dudley Zinke, of Pillsbury, Madison and Sutro, San Francisco.



Arnold Shure

Mr. Arnold I. Shure, Class of 1929, has presented to the School a full-tuition scholarship for the academic year 1954-55. Mr. Shure has for many years been active in the affairs of the School's alumni and was prominent among the members of Phi Sigma Delta Fraternity who last year donated a full-tuition scholarship. Mr. Shure's gift will make

possible the continuance of the education of an unusually promising student.